21st Century Public Academy
Governance Council Meeting
Feb 15, 2024

Principal’s Report

1. Technology
a. We are coming up on the 5th year since our last bulk order of teacher computers,
so we are seeking a quote for 30 new laptops to start phasing out the old ones
going into next school year.

2. OSis
a. Mission Specific Goal: 76% of students, enrolled on the 40th and 120th day, will
complete at least 18 OSls and earn a minimum of a 3 on the RACED writing OS/
Assignment Rubric on the final assignment for the year.

Grade Level Number of Average 3+ | Most Recent | Participation
OSls RACED % | 3+ RACED % %

1st 7 100% 100% 100%

2nd 7 100% 100% 100%

3rd 7 100% 100% 100%

4th 5 87.06% 73.53% 100%

5th 8 87.80% 100% 99.40%

6th 14 68.00% 64.37% 98.45%

7th 13 80.44% 73.68% 99.91%

8th 11 94.38% 97.18% 92.26%

3. Testing

a. We have completed our ACCESS for ELL testing as of last week in compliance
with state testing requirements.

b. 49 of our 8th graders participated in the NAEP assessment last Thursday. Their
results will go toward the national report card. We were complemented by the
NAEP representatives for how seriously our students took the test and how well
behaved they were throughout the day.

c. Next month on March 18th we will be having a teacher in-service to conduct
training for the upcoming state summative assessment (NM-MSSA and
NM-ASR).

d. NM-ASR testing will take place the week of March 25th. Only 5th and 8th
graders take this test.



e. NM-MSSA testing will take place the weeks of April 15th and 22nd.
i.  April 15th and 16th the 6th-8th grade will take the Math assessment.
ii.  April 18th and 19th the 3rd-5th grade will take the Math assessment.
iii.  April 22nd and 23rd the 6th-8th grade will take the ELA assessment.
iv.  April 25th and 26th the 3rd-5th grade will take the ELA assessment.
v.  Makeup testing will take place on the Wednesday during each of these
weeks, as well as throughout the following week as needed.
f.  The final MAPs and ISIP assessment will take place the week of May 13th.

4. School Advisory Committee

a. The SAC has postponed its next meeting, and will be rescheduling to continue
the discussion of the parent questionnaire results.



